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President's Report 

                  
I cannot believe that we are looking at December and the busy Christmas 
season is here. I will say that 2024 has certainly been an interesting year 
for me and cannot wait for 2025 to come (it will get better - positive 
thinking).  
 
Thank you to the WDHA BOD and members for all their support this past 
year; to me, the Club, and all our activities. It does take all of us working 
together to do what we do. We are here for our love and the passion of 
truly wonderful breed - the Arabian. I thank you also for your support and 
trust in electing me to another term as your president.  
 
We need all of our members to come together to 'get things done'. This 
coming year will be a challenging one, with several of our key players 
taking a step back from some vital roles that they have done for years. 
This has opened the door for 'new blood' to step into these roles. 
 
Please consider accepting this challenge to 
'step up' and help out. I am ready for this 
year. How about you? 
 
Have a blessed Thanksgiving and a very 
Merry Christmas! 
Polly Popelars 
WDHA President   
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Volunteerism 

Volunteerism is the act of contributing free labor to conduct 
community service or support a nonprofit organization. It is the 
principle of donating time and energy towards a greater cause. 
Volunteers help change the lives of those in their community as a 
social responsibility rather than receiving a financial reward. 
 
 
 
 

Why is volunteerism important? 
Volunteers offer crucial support as many nonprofits wouldn't be able to remain in operation without the help of 
volunteers.  Volunteerism doesn’t just offer benefits to nonprofits and other community organizations. It also 
benefits volunteers themselves. Volunteering is linked to improved mental and physical health outcomes.  
 
It can also offer other benefits like: 
● Teaching volunteers’ valuable life skills. Volunteering allows participants to gain new skills and knowledge 

in areas that interest them most. They can network with new people and practice important skills that can be 
helpful in the workplace. Volunteers can develop leadership skills, project planning skills, and task 
management skills. Plus, volunteer positions look great on volunteers’ resumes and will help them prepare 
for any future opportunities. 
 

● Gain new knowledge. Your volunteer programs can create opportunities to bring like-minded people together 
and learn from those who come from different walks of life. This is an excellent way to expand your 
volunteers’ understanding of others who come from diverse backgrounds. It also helps you, as a volunteer, to 
learn along the way as well! 

 
Thank you to the members who volunteered their time and talents in 
2024.  Without their selfless commitment to our club events, it would 
be impossible for these events to continue and in many cases, members 
have taken on multiple roles and eventually find it difficult to continue 
due to the burden it causes them. 
 
As the president mentioned in her presidents’ report, this coming year 
will be a challenging, with several of our key players taking a step back from some vital roles that they have done 
for years.   

 
To relieve the burden on the few we need your help to volunteer your time and talents towards club roles, 
activities, events, etc.  "Alone, we can do so little; together, we can do so much." - Helen Keller.” 
 
Please reach out to the club president, Polly Popelars, what opportunities need to be filled as the strength 
of a community lies in the collective actions of its members. 
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************************************************** 
!!!! Save the Date !!!! 

Saturday, February 1, 2025, at Radisson of Fond Du Lac 
Room pricing expires January 4th Call (920) 923-1440 to make resv. & press 9 for the local resv. desk 

Room pricing will be honored after expiration date, “if” rooms are available 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

WDHA HP Awards Banquet & Year End Club Recognitions 
Futurity/Maturity Drawings and Silent Auction 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Contacts 
Banquet - Amanda Wilson @ 920-765-1036 or wilsonamanda85@yahoo.com 

Futurity/Maturity Drawings - Kathy Filen @ 920-810-7470 or katfilen@gmail.com 
Futurity/Maturity Silent Auction -  

Kristin Urban @ 920-655-3806 or urbankristin@msn.com 

************************************************** 
WDHA FUTURITY UPDATE ~ MONEY! MONEY!! MONEY!  

The WDHA Futurity offers both halter and performance classes for yearlings through five-year-olds.  Foals are 
nominated in utero and maintained in the program through their five-year-old year with annual nominations. 
Through generous support of the annual Awards Banquet Silent auction, raffles, and drawings, every year 
supplemental funds are added to the nomination fees and in 2024 this resulted not only those recipients receiving 
100% of their nominations, but an additional 150% from the raffle/silent auction. 
 

Last year, and again for 2025, WDHA is adding $100 per futurity class.  Futurity Nominations/Renominations 
are due Tuesday Dec 31st, 2024.  The Futurity Nomination/Re-nomination form is attached to newsletter 
 

~ 2024 Futurity/Maturity Payouts ~ 
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Passing of WDHA Members 

 
Cindy Draper 
per Kristin Urban 

Cindy was a long-time member of WDHA and active in our Futurity program and with the club's association 
with MAAB (Mid America Arabian Breeders).  Among other outstanding horses, Cindy owned Amiga B, a 
half-sister on the sire side to my Basks Sachet.  Jim Saddison showed several of her horses.  
 
 
 

Audrey Cunningham 
May 14, 1936 – November 15, 2024 

per daughter Candace Janke   
Audrey Cunningham had a passion for Arabian horses that started back 
in 1965 when she and her husband married and moved to the country.  
They bought a yr old filly from a local farmer that came to live with my 
parents in their garage, turned into a barn.  They had no fencing as it 
was winter and so she lunged and exercised the filly like a dog. And 
after a month of doing this, she stayed in the yard and was free to roam 
their 20-acre property, but she rarely left the lawn.  They quickly 
jumped into the Arabian world joining WDHA and was the secretary for a while. 
 
She eventually met Madge Guina from Hillcrest Arabians and there Audrey bought a variety of young stock. 
Gene Rickardt was the trainer, showed halter, so they headed off to the A shows and they never looked back.  
Their last purchase was HC Mannix ++.  Audrey had fallen in love with the English pleasure horses and saw 
the worth in having an animal that could be shown, make some money, and not have to breed a herd of horses 
because now is the 80's and all those tax shelters were gone. 
 
After her divorce and not sure about the farm and what the future would hold, she sent Mannix to Jerry McRay. 
At the time Larry Hoffman was training there, so he rode Mannix that season winning Region 10,11, and 6 
and taking a top 20 at the Arabian Nationals.  Audrey took Jerry's advice and brought Mannix home and let 
her daughter of 17 take the reins. Over the next 12 yrs they won numerous regional open and amateur awards.  
 
Audrey loved this horse, he was a true gentleman, and she promoted that Arabian horse at horse fairs and he 
even was the lead parade horse at our western rodeo parade a few times. He loved it all and she loved him.  In 
her personal world she took those broodmares and turned them into lesson horses. She was a teacher, so she 
took that skill and found a way to stay on the farm. In the summers she would have girl scout camps, and those 
girls learned more than just how to ride or feed a horse she taught them about the Arabian horse. 
 
Mannix rests under an apple tree in my back yard, and a dusting of Audrey rests with him. 
 
Candace Janke   Life's too short to wake up in the morning with regrets, so.."love the people that treat you 
right. Pray for the people who don't." www.sleepycreekpetlodge.com 
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2024 Convention Report 
Shelly Lehman 

 
This will be my last report as WDHAs’ elected 
delegate.  Thank you to WDHA membership for 
putting your trust in me as your convention club 
representative.  I have taken this obligation very 
seriously and prepared myself thoroughly to 
represent you. 

 
 

Results for the 2024 Resolutions are as follows 

Full details can be found at https://www.arabianhorses.org/membership/convention/resolutions/     
 
Of all the resolutions, resolution “#2 AHA Bylaw Governance Change” caused the most chatter and although 

disapproved (did not meet 2/3rds vote) it was widely supported.  The 2025 AHA governing staff will be 
revisiting it to bring back to convention in 2025.  I strongly encourage you to read “AHA Governance, 
Resolution 2-24” found at https://www.arabianhorses.org/export/content.export/nat-
show/convention/resolutions/24Conv_Resolution_02_Governance.pdf and Restructuring-Resolution-
Convention-Delegate-FAQ found at https://arabianhorsepromotionalfund.com/wp-
content/uploads/2024/11/Restructuring-Resolution-Convention-Delegate-FAQ.pdf.  Voice any pros or 
cons you have regarding this restructuring proposal and whether you agree or disagree with this change 
proposal.  Be part of the process.   Leadership contact information can be found 
https://www.arabianhorses.org/login/leadership/boardList. 
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It is also time for you to sign up for any 2025 committees you want to be a part of.  To signup log into to your 

AHA account and go to https://www.arabianhorses.org/login/leadership/committeeSignup.   
 
AHA will be outsourcing prior employees who are familiar with the current system to move things along more 

quickly in migrating AHA off the Oracle 8i system.  Any requests for updates that involve the current system 
will be put on hold until AHA has been migrated off Oracle 8i.   2024 major milestones included migrated 
Multiview to the cloud environment, migrated 4.5 million show results and 90K miscellaneous results from 
8i to 19C, 55 new enrollments in the Recreation Riding Program since the release in November, Board 
motions for dressage and leveling, Discover Farm Waiver requirement, and Data Exchange with USEF.   
The Executive Director goals for 2025 include increase outreach in promoting the Arabian horse outside of 
horse shows, continue success planning and staff cross training, major sponsorships for national events, and 
developing a culture of growth and cohesiveness.   Other plans for 2025 are ACH payment option for 
customers, Oracle 8i migration of performance and halter futurities, random prize money and batching, 
Multiview upgrade, and DNA for Half-Arabians. 

 

Total horse registrations– Purebred, Half and Anglo Arabian 

Entry & Horse Comparisons 

 

Competition Numbers 
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National Shows Statistics 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
National Shows.  Youth and Mid-Summer Nationals number of horses was under budget and entries were 

over budget.  Highlights of the show were a tour of the new coliseum, a lesson programs meeting, and 
young trainers & AHYA meeting with the commission.  Distance Nationals entries were under budget and 
highlights of the show were increased social media following, great location, weather, and management.  
Ranch Horse Championships horses and entries were both under budget and things tried were all breed 
classes, events to involve all competitors, and great location and facilities.  Sport Horse Nationals number 
of horses was under budget, but entries were over budget.  Highlights included a roving barn party, jog 
party, and patron gifts.    US Nationals number of horses was even, and entries were over budget.  
Highlights included improvements to decorations, New Theme “Dream, Achieve, Remember”, exciting 
closing ceremonies, welcome party for exhibitors, and great social media involvement.   

 
 
The New Leveling will be available December 2nd and the new view will contain leveling for Ranch Rail and 

Ranch Riding.  Note the views are for “Local/Regional” shows and “Nationals Shows” and an exhibitor 
can be a Choice rider at the Local/Regional and Select at the National level. 

 
 
The Marketing Growth future plan is to adopt a more inclusive marking strategy with efforts to expand the 

association’s reach, not just among national show participants, but to a broader audience aiming to attract 
newcomers, enthusiasts, and participants at all stages of their journey with Arabian horses.   It is important 
to broaden the appeal of the Arabian horses and increase visibility through various initiatives such as 
educational content, social media outreach, and collaborations with media, sponsors, and community 
partners.  Plans are to grow the association by storytelling around the Arabian Horses’ legacy and unique 
qualities, host a series of breed specific webinars, increase visibility at non-competitive and recreational 
riding events as trail rides, fairs and local 4-H or Pony Club activities.  For 2025 goals are to expand 
educational programs, broaden partnerships and collaborations, and grow marketing and member 
programs.  There were 40 Meet an Arabian Horse events held in 2024, distribution of $20,225 in grant 
funding, and they reached over 100k people. 
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“Free First Year Jr. Membership” 
Members joined through word of mouth or lesson programs, 

84% own an Arabian or Half Arabian, 50% involved in 
lesson programs, 33% 4-H, and 28% in Home School 
Groups, 76% say horses are their primary hobby, and 
64% likely to renew membership with 33% maybe.   
Membership retention benefits to include AHAcademy, 
Online Contests, Email Marketing Campaign, and ARRP 
(Arabian Recreational Rider Program).   

 
Education & Evaluation Commission 

 Continue online courses as part of the school 
 December 2024-2026 

o Seminar & N/R Interviews in person 
o Online courses as part of the Seminar for the first time 

 Planning for 2025 
o Continue Ringside Discussion Series 
o Continue Town Hall meetings 

 Continue involvement with USEF Licensed Officials Department 
 Continue involvement with affiliate organizations who license judges 
 Expand educational materials for judges hired to judge Sport Horse Under Saddle and In-Hand 
 Invest in additional educational resources for our current judges and stewards 
 Invest in additional educational materials and training for prospective judges 
 Work with AHA Youth Department staff to develop educational materials for youth judging teams 

 

Be an Advocate for the Arabian Horse 
The success of the Arabian Horse Association and the breed 

doesn’t rest on the shoulder of just a few-it’s a shared mission 
 Share your story and let the world know why you love the Arabian Horse.  Your voice matters. 
 Host a local event to introduce the Arabian Horse to your community.  Open your barn doors and show 

the beauty and grace of this incredible breed. 
 Be the breed’s biggest advocate in your daily life.   Share facts, articles, and personal anecdotes with those 

around you to spread the word about the Arabian Horse. 
 Support and promote educational resources that provide vital information about the Arabian Horse to new 

and prospective owners.  You can help people learn more and grow the breed. 
 Help an Arabian in need.  Your commitment to finding homes for Arabians can make a difference in the 

life of a horse and in the life of a new owner. 
 Post your Arabian’s story, share tips, or simply celebrate y our horse on social media.  Let’s flood the feeds 

with the beauty and spirit of Arabians! 
 Bring a friend to a show or event and let them experience the magic of the Arabian Horse firsthand.  Your 

invitation could make a lifelong fan. 
 Support responsible breeders and Arabian Horse programs that are focused on preserving the quality and 

integrity of the breed. 
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AHA Operations 
Working capital is a measure of liquidity, and of short-term 
financial health.  Benefits of a strong working capital include: 
 Flexibility in oeprations planning 
 Enhances financial management 
 Improved ability to react to both adversity and 
opportunities 
Calculating working capital: 
 + Cash, accounts receivable, inventory, prepaid exp, 
 -  Accounts payable, accruals, debit, deferred revenue 
 = Net working capital 
 

Working capital does not include Sweepstakes & Futurity program cash – only operations cash is included. 
AHA takes a conservative approach to calculating working capital: 

 Cash & receivable are all current assets 
 Debt & defferred revenues include amounts which will be due in a future  years 

AHA is committed to sound financial management, long-term operations, and quality customer 

support. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AHA’s Challenges & 
Uncertainties 

 Technology Improvements: 
o Ongoing migration from legacy 

Oracle i8 platform 
o National show management 

systems & scoring programs 
o Worldwide ongoing cyber security 
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A more in-depth 2025 calendar will be provided after the January meeting. 
 
 

 
 

WDHA Meetings 
Face-to-face meetings facilitate more effective communication, help build 
strong relationships and increase engagement, but we also understand that 
WDHA membership may live some distance from the meeting location.  If 
distance is an obstacle for you, we welcome you to attend WDHA meetings 
virtually by contacting the WDHA president for a zoom meeting invitation.  
Club meetings not only give insight to all aspects of club business and your 
attendance is vital in becoming an active member, but it also prepares you 
and gives you awareness how your talents would be useful in club roles, 
committees, chair positions, etc. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
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